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CONCERN IN JAPAN 
AUG 1 7 1971 

Stocks Down There—
Tokyo Seeks to Hold 

Yen-Dollar Parity 
Mines 	 

By CLYDE H. FARNSWORTH 

  

   

Special to The New York Tines 

PARIS, Aug. 16—Europe and 
Japan reacted with anxiety and 
confusion to President Nixon's 
radical economic measures, as 
officials were summoned back 
from August vacations•  for con-
sultations on what to do. 

The first act in all the major 
centers except Tokyo was to 
cease , official currency deal-
ings. Mr. Nixon's suspension 
of the quarter century - old 
pledge to convert foreign dol-
lar holdings into gold has 
forced these governments into 
difficult decisions -about the 
value to set for their currencies 
in relation to the dollar and 
other currencies. 

Broadly speaking they have 
,these options: to maintain their 
present currency values, to 
"float" upward against the dol-
lar or -formally to raise the 
value. 

Foreign Stocks Slump 

Each of the possibilities 
poses enormous political and 
economic cbmplications for a 
foreign nation. President Nixon's 
decision, forced by the heavy 
outflow of United States gold 
to finance the American bal-
ance-of-payments deficits, sig-
nals a fundamental change in 
the,Aavelopment of the postwar 
monetary system. 

The first financial reaction 
today was a severe slump in 
foreign stock markets brought 
on by President Nixon's impo-
sition of the 10 per Cent sur-
charge on imports. This dem-
onstrated the enormous impact 
the, United States has on for-
eign economic conditions. 

Among the stock markets of 
the World, the Tokyo exchange 
took the sharpest dive. Nearly 
one-third of Japan's exports go 
to the United States. Japan is 
more heavily dependent on 
American markets than any 
other country. 

Despite the stock decline, Ja-
pan stressed her determination 
to maintain the yen's present 
dollar parity by, keeping the 
Tokyo foreign-exchange market 
open= today. Tokyo sources re-
ported the Bank of Japan was 
forced to absorb more than 
$600-million to keep the yen 

Continued on Page 18, Column 3 
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WATCHING STOCK MARKET'S REACTION: People on the street in the financial district 
viewing a quotation board in office of Merril Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith yesterday. 

  

       

       

          



             

             

             

Continued From Page 1, Col. 1 tion on imports: it raises their 
cost. If the dollar were deval- 
ued, it would mean in addition 
that American exports of goods 
and services would be cheaper. 
This is the effect, too, if the 
values of foreign currencies are 
increased. 

One result would be to im- 
prove, the American foreign-
trade account, which is ex-
pected to slip into deficit this 
year for the first time this cen-
tury. 

Yet, there is strong resist-
ence to currency revaluations 
because a revaluation has a de-
pressant effect on,  an economy. 

Washington's "big-stick" mon-
etary policy has forced foreign 
governments to either accept 
the depressant effects or swal-
low unlimited supplies of dol-
lars, which would give the 
United States unlimited credit. 
This was the foreign dilemma 
posed by Mr. Nixon. 

Mark Is Floating 
Governments were cautious 

in their pronouncements. The 
West German Government 
spokesman, Conrad Ahlers, 
said, "The [Bonn] Government 
has understanding for the 
[American], measures to re-
establish internal and external 
economic equilibrium," adding 
that the Nixon measures "un-
derline the need for improve-
ments in the international 
monetary system." 

After a currency- crisis last 
May, the prelude to the August 
turmoil, the West German 
Government "floated" the mark 
by detaching it from its fixed, 
dollar peg of 27.3 United States 
cents. The mark is now trad-
ing some 8 per cent higher 
than the May rate. 

The Netherlands and Canada 
are also "floating" their cur-
rencies. There has been pres-
sure on West Germany's and 
the Netherlands' partners in 
the Common Market — France, 
Italy, Belgium and Luxembourg 
—to participate in a general-
ized community float against 
the dollar. 

Floating, which is technical-
ly against the monetary rules, 
relieves a government of the 
obligation of accepting un-
wanted dollars. 

Some experts think a tem-
porary float of a number of 
currencies could result from 
the Nixon measures. 

Japan Opposes Float 
France and Japan, however, 

oppose this solution. Despite a 
heavy influx of dollars, both 
countries have strongly resist-
ed any change in their dollar 
values. It remains to be seen 
whether they will maintain this 
position. 

French official sources took 
a carping tone in reacting to 
the Nixon measures. They said 
that Washington had recog-
nized its "real responsibility" 
for monetary disorder and add-
ed that no French decisions 
would be taken until after a 
special Cabinet meeting that 
President Georges Pompidou 
has called for Wednesday after-
noon. 

West German stock prices 
were also badly hit, especially 
thse of export-oriented compan-
ies, such as Volkswagen, which 
sells a third of its cars in the 
United States. Volkswagen 
shares were the most actively 
traded on the Frankfurt Stock 
Exchange. 

The Institute of German In-
dustries spoke of the "gravest 
international monetary crisis 
since World War II." 

The institute and other trade 

organizations and corporations 
were sharply critical of the 
American action. 

Otto Wolff von Amerongen, 
President of West Germany's 
Chamber of Industry and Com-
merce, termed the American 
measures "a heavy blow 
against world trade." He said 
the 10 per cent surcharge was 
"unbearable" and would "ruin 
West Germany's trade with 
America." 

Paul Huvelin, the head of the 
Patronat, the French equivalent 
of the National Association of 
Manufacturers, "said that 
French trade with the United 
States would be "very pro-
foundly affected" by the Amer-
ican measures. 

A former Premier of France, 
Antoine Pinay, who devalued 
the franc in the nineteen-fifties, 
characterized the Nixon meas-
ures as the "grave" period 
ahead. 

The British Scotch Whiskey 
Association said it "deplores 
any move towards protection-
ism." British auto and avia-
tion-lindustry spokesmen also 
expressed concern. One big 
question was what effect the 
dollar-shoring action would 
have on the RB 211 engine, 
which is being built by Rolls 
Royce to power the Lockheed 
Tristar airbus. 

Surcharge Is Illegal 
If these engines are subject 

to the levy, it would add about 
$240,000 to the cost of the 
three engines needed for each 
aircraft, according to aviation 
industry sources in London. 

The Swiss watch industry, 
the Italian shoe industry, the 
West German chemical indus-
try and the Japanese automo-
bile and electronics industries 
were among other . business 
groups expressing anxiety over 
the American import surcharge. 

According to world trade 
rules, the surcharge is illegal. 
However, Britain used it in 
1964 as a currency-support 
measure. Other nations toler-
ated it, but Britain eventually 
had to devalue the pound to 
$2.40. 

The agency in Geneva that 

supervises the General Agree-
ment on Tariffs and Trade is 
expected to request that the 
United States explain next 
week why the surcharge had to 
be imposed. 

The big question was 
whether other trading nations 
would accept the American sur- 
charge with the same tolerance 
as they did the British, or 
whether they would choose this 
time to retaliate, throwing the 
world back into an, era of na-
tionalistic economic policies 
similar to the nineteen-thirties. 

The Common Market's high-
powered monetary committee 
will meet tomorrow to try to 
organize a concerted reaction 
by the six member states. There 
may also be a meeting shortly 
of the market's Council of Min-
isters. 

Italy Faces Recession 
Of all the foreign countries 

that have to make a parity de-
cision, Italy is in one of the 
toughest positions because she 
is now facing a serious reces-
sion, which would be aggra-
vated by an upward revaluation 
of the lira. Still, a slight re-
valuation is expected—perhaps 
from the present 625 lire to the 
dollar to 600. 

Cabinet meetings were called 
today in Britain and Canada to 
discuss the Nixon policies. Ca-
nadian officials, as did their 
counterparts in Europe and 
Japan, expressed serious con-
cern over the implications oof 
the import surcharge. Canadian 
prosperity depends heavily on 
sales in the American market. 

But Canadians also fear 
that their floating dollar will 
be driven higher as a result of 
the American measures hitting 
Canadian exports throughout' 
the world. 

There was no indication to-
night exactly when the foreign 
exchange markets would re-
open in Europe. Today in un-
official transactions the dollar 
continued to weaken against 
cies particularly the West 
German mark ' and the Swiss 
franc. 

 

     

1 From rising above its present 
fixed rate of 342 to the dollar. 

The Japanese were reported 
to be closely watching the Euro-
pean reaction. Should the 
European currencies increase in 
value against the dollar, the yen 
would; in effect, be devalued 
against the European curren-
cies. 

An official of the Bank of 
Japan, according to an Asso-
ciated Press dispatch, hinted 
that the Japanese might be 
forced to reconsider the parity 
question because "European 
countries would be unlikely to 
tolerate for long a devaluation 
of the yen against their cur-
rencies." 

The implication was that the 
Europeans might also slaP1 a 
surcharge on Japanese imports 
if the Japanese did not increase 
the yen's value. West German 
industrialists are particularly 
concerned over the competitive 
edge the Japanese have gained 
because of the higher value the 
mark has reached since it was 
floated in May. West Germany 
is Japan's principal world com-
petitor. 

In Europe alarm was voiced 
by industrialists over what 
they saw as an American re-
treat toward protectionism. 
Others were concerned that 
foreign governments might re-
taliate by slapping surcharges 
on American imports. 

Under Secretary of the 
Treasury Paul Volcker met in 
London with key foreign eco-
nomic officials. It was seen 
as an effort to try to head 
off retaliation. Mr. Volcker's 
meetings were also seen as 
an effort to press home :the 
American position that foreign-
currency changes were need-
ed to give the badly battered 
dollar a stronger position in 
foreign-exchange markets. 

The Monde Sees 'Blackmail? 
The President said the sur-

charge would be eliminated 
when "unfair" treatment of 
the dollar ended. Le Monde, 
the French newspaper, called 
this "a type of blackmail." 

Gold trading in the free 
market was also suspended 
everywhere except Hong 
Kong, where the price rose 
from $44.33, an ounce to 
$45.51. 

The heavy pressure orr the 
dollar, which compelled for 
eign central banks to buy 
dollars to support the fixed 
exchange rates, was accom-
panied by a rush of gold buy-
ing. 

Speculators thought the dol-
lar would be devalued in , 
aterms of gold, which would 
mean an increase in the offi-
cial $35-an-ounce price that 
has ruled for 37 years. 

In fact, the more sage coun-
sel among foreign'officials was 
that the Nixon measures had 
laid the gold question to rest 
for the time being. The United 
States is trying' to force other 
nations to take exchange rate 
actions instead of devaluing it-
self. 

One is the mirror of the 
other. An upward revaluation 
of other currencies would he 
the same as a devaluation of 
the dollar, in relation to them. 
Even as the foreign-exchange 
markets were closed, American 
tourists all over Europe were 
finding it more expensive and 
difficult to exchange their dol-
lars for foreign currencies. 

The 10 per cent surcharge 
has the same effect as devalua- 

 

  

     


